Information on temporary stopping places - Cote Moor, Fell End, Ravenstonedale
Map on Page 2 of this Document
Changes were introduced a few years ago at Cote Moor, following problems experienced due to 
the very large numbers of caravans staying at Cote Moor and the lack of space for the safe 
grazing of horses. These changes included the provision of a designated area for horse grazing 
only, this has proved very successful and has been welcomed by Travellers using the temporary 
stopping place. 
The location of Cote Moor and designated grazing area are shown on the plan below, on page 
2.
Caravans, bow tops and other vehicles will be allowed on Cote Moor from 3pm on Sunday 2 June 
2024. Please do not arrive before this time as you will not be allowed access. 
The land must be vacated by Thursday 13 June 2024.
Toilets and a water supply will be provided. Rubbish bags will be provided, please make sure 
you bag up all rubbish and place it at the road side for collection. 
This land is used by local farmers for grazing animals, please do not leave broken glass or other 
hazardous items that are difficult to effectively remove and could cause injury to farm stock.


